At a glance

Sunday 28th September

8:00am St Luke's: Holy Communion

Book of Common Prayer Led by: *Steve Daughtery*

10:30am Holy Trinity: Morning Worship

Led by: Andy Hough

Preacher: Steve Daughtery Readings: John 6:1-13

2 Corinthians 9:6-15

Monday 29th

11.00am Funeral Service for Chris Gee

at St Luke's Chapel

Tuesday 30th

10.00am Coffee Morning in Cloisters

Wednesday 1st

9.30am Trinity Church Mice in Cloisters

Thursday 2nd

10.30am Triangle Bereavement Group

meet in the Cloisters

Friday 3rd

10.30am Good Book Club in Cloisters

2.00pm Meditation in Church

2.00pm Mahjong Group in the Cloisters

4.00pm Prayer Meeting in Church 5.15pm Worship Band rehearsal in

Church

Saturday 4th

1.00pm Wedding in Church

Sunday 5th - Trinity 16

Harvest

8.00am St Luke's

Holy Communion (Prayer Book)

Led by: Steve Daughtery Preacher: Ian Vallance

10.30am Holy Trinity Morning Worship

Led by: Steve Daughtery Preacher: Ian Vallance

Information

Please note If you would like a visit from any of our Clergy or Pastoral Team please do contact Steve on 01983 872436, or vicar@bembridgeholytrinity.org.uk

Monday is Steve's day-off, and so he is not available on that day except for emergencies.

Closing deadline for all notice sheet entries is 6.00pm Thursday evening.

Church Office hours

Our secretary, Margaret Jones, is available in the Church Office from 10:00am – 5.00pm on Friday. office@bembridgeholytrinity.org.uk

Greatly Appreciated Donations
Parish Giving Scheme is a great way to support the work of Holy Trinity and it saves our Treasurer a lot of time. You can amend your giving by calling the Parish Giving Scheme 03330021271 with the Parish Code 290629124 or info@parishgiving.org.uk.

A Retiring Collection is taken every Sunday at the back of Church on the brass plate

Other Ways of Giving

You can also make donations by Standing

Order or by bank transfer:

The PCC of Holy Trinity Church Bembridge

Account number: 00516510

Sort code: 30 97 21

Safeguarding. You may contact our Safeguarding Officer, Christine Behan on 07724 148188, safeguarding@bembridgeholy trinity.org.uk

Our Website Address

www.bembridgeholvtrinitv.org.uk

Our purpose: to be disciples of Jesus who whole-heartedly love God, our world and each other

THIS WEEK
AT HOLY TRINITY
28th September 2025

Pew News & Events

Welcome to Holy Trinity Church. If this is your first visit to us please do introduce yourself to us as we would love to meet you. If you would like to join one of the many groups we run or if you would like to chat to Steve, our Vicar, please do contact him (see overleaf).

Message from the Churchwardens

As the seasons change and winter draws on we are pleased to report that the boilers in the church and the Cloisters have been serviced and the heating system should mean that the warmth of our love and worship is matched by an adequate temperature for our physical comfort over the winter months. Work continues on the tower and we now have detailed plans for repairing the tower internal staircase. For the time being this means that the clock cannot be wound so we ask for your forbearance while it only, by celestial miracle, still shows precisely the right time twice every day! We now look forward to next week's Harvest Festival when our wonderful flower team and their friends will be showcasing the richness of this season of mellow fruitfulness. Your donations to Needs and Seeds next week will be especially welcome. Till then - with love from Andrew & Toni

Alpha Coffee Break Alpha Course in the afternoon

Thursday 9th October . 3.00pm-4.30pm in the Cloisters small room and then weekly till Christmas. Have a coffee, Meet friends, Watch a short video, see what you think. There are some invitations at the back so please ask friends. Contact Jackie (01983875004) or Margaret (07506 566523) to confirm if you are intending to come.

Mahjong Group

We are meeting again every Friday at 2pm in The Cloisters. All welcome – seasoned players and newcomers! See Anne Larpent for further information.

Diary update

News from the Mousehole.

What a beautiful morning full of rainbows! The mice scampered in to play with tiny furry balls and lolly sticks in all the colours of the rainbow, scoop and pour rainbow rice and paint wonderful rainbows. At story time, the Peace Dove told her tale of Noah, his Ark and God's promise to the world. Next week will be our Mouse Hole Harvest celebration all about apples.

Love Sally, Caroline, and the Church Mice team.

Good Book Club

The Good Book Club gather on a Friday morning to talk about the readings from The Bible in One Year. Do come along and join us, 10.30am every Friday morning, in the Cloisters. Sally and Caroline

Triangle Bereavement Group

This welcoming group offers friendship and support to anyone who is bereaved either recently or long ago. We gather on a Thursday morning in The Cloisters and for more information please call Fran on 717436 or email fran.weil44@gmail.com

Coffee in the Cloisters Tuesday Mornings

Coffee-in-the-Cloisters every Tuesday from 10am till Noon. Come along and enjoy coffee (or tea), cake and company. See old friends and meet new.

Meditation in Church - Fridays 2pm

This short time of mediation and reflection on Fridays weekly at 2pm. Everyone welcome. Contact George 875204.

Needs and Seeds

The Needs and Seeds collection box for non perishable food items, toiletries and cleaning supplies is at the back of the Church. Please be generous.

Mission Partners

This month we pray for our Mission Partner Needs and Seeds.

Choir Practice

There is no Choir Practice this week

Prayer and Thanks

Our Dear Departed

Please do pray for the family and friends of: -

Mark Young Janet Allen Christopher Gee

Health and Safety - Tower Works

Please do not enter the area enclosed by the orange fencing during the period of construction unless requested to do so and, in this case, please adhere to the health and safety requirements of the site.

The Prayer Circle

If you would like the Prayer Circle to pray for you please contact us on the numbers below. Your prayer request will be treated in strict confidence and only passed to the members of the prayer circle who will be happy to pray for you. Please contact either Janet 873257, Jean 873507, Margaret 07508 566523 or the churchwardens.

Andrew's Camino Walk for Cure Parkinson's

October is "Walk to Cure Parkinson's Month". Your churchwarden Andrew is undertaking a sponsored walk for the charity along the 70 miles of the final stages of the Camino pilgrimage trail in Spain to Santiago de Compostella. If you feel able to support this important cause please visit his fundraising page at: https://www.justgiving.com/page/andrew-larpent-1 or pick up a leaflet at the back of the church. Many thanks for any and all support. Andrew

Harvest Service - Sunday 5th October

Any non perishable food will be gratefully received for our Harvest offering. We will then distribute it through Needs and Seeds.